



The St. Stephen's International School Khao Yai Weekly Bulletin

2019 - 2020 Bulletin 21: Week Beginning Monday 17th February

Literary Week March 2020

In preparation for our rich menu of activities for Literary Week this year we have opened a 500 word short story competition for Year 5 to Year 8. This is similar to the 500 Words annual competition run by the BBC. The entrants may chose any topic, genre, location, characters or plot. They may illustrate stories if they wish, although this is not necessary. There will be one winner from each of the age group categories, Upper Key Stage 2 and Lower Key Stage 3. The prize will be a 500 Baht Kinokuniya or equivalent book token. The first week in March will be Poetry Week with a colonnade of poetry on the walkway to the canteen. This will include students own work as well as selected poetry chosen by students and staff in any language taught at St Stephen's. If parents would like to contribute they are welcome to send their poems to Dr Alex by Friday 28th February. On Thursday 5th March we will celebrate World Book Day. Our fancy dress theme this year is "Fantasy". Fantasy Fiction can be described as work the contains places, events or characters that are not realistic, such as magical powers, talking animals or imaginary lands. Make-believe is what this genre is all about. Well known examples include the Narnia novels by C.S. Lewis, Tolkien's Lord of the Rings and of course Harry Potter. We invite you to use half-term to find suitably fantastic magical costumes for your child to wear to school on that day. As an extra special event this year we are hosting writing workshops with a British author Mr Terry Morgan. He will work with Year 8 and Year 10 on descriptive or character developments. Following this he will talk with senior students regarding careers in business as he was formerly the owner of the largest, privately owned, manufacturing and exporting company in in Derby, England. Since retirement he has written and published several novels based, many based on insights gained into human nature through a career that involved travel to countries across Europe, Asia and Northern Africa. He will be signing copies of his books at the end of the school day if any parents would like a copy you are welcome to meet him in the library.



Year 11 are working hard towards their IGCSE examinations. Externally sat examinations for our students will take place between 9 April and 5 June. External IGCSE examinations cannot be moved or taken on another day so it is essential that students know when their examinations are and ensure that they attend the examination! Each Year 11 student will have an individual examination timetable issued to them from the Examinations Officer, Mr Niftv.

D....

Year 1 and Year 2 have been working so hard in IPC to get a better understanding about how lucky we are here to have good food and clean water. They looked at photographs of some children in other parts of the world who have to walk many kilometres to get water - and that even then, the water is not clean. Some of the words your children offered to describe how they thought they would feel are: tired, sad, dizzy and angry. What amazing and sensitive children they are. Year 3 students concluded their 'Footprints from the Past' topic by giving an opinion as to what caused the dinosaurs to become extinct. They also evaluated their finished dinosaur mask in this term's design and technology project. This final week of the half term has seen the Year 4s complete their IPC unit on 'Temples, Tombs and Treasures'. They studied the mummification process and learnt the importance of canopic jars and the organs which were placed in them. The children created their own clay jars, trying new art techniques such as using coils and cross hatching. In mathematics, the focus was on being secure in identifying fractions to the 10th and 100th. As for English, the class enjoyed planning their fantasy stories using elements of similes, descriptive language and imagery to hook the reader in the introduction. Year 5 have been working on making spreadsheets and graphs to record and monitor their test results. They analysed their graphs to try and pick up trends in speed and accuracy for their times tables tests, as well as for their mental maths test scores throughout the year thus far. They also did very well on their problem solving and reasoning questions on Mathletics. The highlight of the week in Year 6 was our trip to the Bangkok Planetarium and Science Education Centre. Although not all of the children were able to go, those that did attend had a brilliant time. We were treated to a Planetarium show in English, which told us all about the stars in our Solar System, and the Aurora borealis. The children then had lots of time to explore and experience the other exhibitions in the Science centre. It was a great way to end the half term.





Monday 17th - Saturday 22st February

Monday 17th February

Tuesday 18th February

Y4 IPC Trip to Suvarnabhumi Airport, Bangkok

Wednesday 19th February
Y10 / Y11 Geography Field Trip to Khao Yai National Park

Thursday 20th February

Friday 21st February

Saturday 22nd February
Dorm Trip



We return back to school on Monday 17 February. After school activities will start straight away as usual.

The School Office closes on Monday 10 February 2020 (Substitution for Makha Bucha Day).

Year 10 Trip to PCS Machine Group Holdings

Students in Year 10 visited P.C.S. Machine Group Holding Public Company Limited, Nakorn-Ratchasima on Tuesday 4 February 2020. They experienced how robotics are used in the manufacturing and production line of a large manufacturing company and saw how technology has affected production methods. They studied the difference between manual line production and robotics line production. Students stated input, process, and output in the manufacturing process. They also discussed the advantages and disadvantages of using robotics in manufacturing.

New Half Term

This starts on Monday 17 February at 07:50.

Dr Kevin Hylands Head of Campus





โรงเรียนนานาชาติเซนต์สตีเฟ่นส์ เขาใหญ่ ข่าวสารประจำสัปดาห์

2019-2020 รายงานข่าวฉบับที่ 21: วันจันทร์ที่ 17 กุมภาพันธ์ 2563



สัปดาห์ Literary Week เดือนมีนาคม 2563

กิจกรรมแรกของสัปดาห์ Literary Week หรือ สัปดาห์วรรณคดี ได้แก่ การแข่งขันแต่งเรื่องสั้น 500 คำ สำหรับนักเรียน Year 5 - 8 ซึ่งมีความคล้ายคลึงกับการ แข่งขันประจำปีรายการ 500 Words โดย BBC ผู้เข้าแข่งขันสามารถเลือกหัวข้องานเขียนที่สนใจ ประเภทงานเขียน สถานที่ ตัวละครและโครงเรื่อง มาบรรยาย เรื่องสั้นในรูปแบบเฉพาะตัวได้ ในท้ายที่สุดนั้นกรรมการจะเฟ้นหานักเขียนตัวยง ผู้ชนะการแข่งขันจากแต่ละระดับช่วงชั้น (Upper Key Stage 2 และ Lower Key Stage 3) จะได้รับรางวัลเป็นบัตรของขวัญจากร้านคิโนะคุนิยะมูลค่า 500 บาท หรือรางวัลอื่นที่ใกล้เคียงกัน นอกจากนี้ ในช่วงสัปดาห์แรกของเดือนมีนาคม จะมีนิทรรศการเกี่ยวกับบทกลอน จัดแสดง ณ โถงทางเดินจากอาคารเรียนไปสู่โรงอาหาร ซึ่งจะมีการคัดเลือกผลงานการประพันธ์บทกลอนของนักเรียน ในทุก ภาษาที่เปิดสอนในโรงเรียนฯ ร่วมจัดแสดงอยู่ด้วย สำหรับท่านผู้ปกครองที่สนใจแบ่งปั่นผลงานของท่าน สามารถติดต่อดร.อเล็กชานเดอร์ วอลเลอร์ ภายในวันศุกร์ ที่ 28 กุมภาพันธ์ 2563

ในวันพฤหัสบดีที่ 5 มีนาคม โรงเรียนฯ จะจัดกิจกรรมเฉลิมฉลองวัน World Book Day ในอื่ม "Fantasy" ซึ่งวรรณกรรมแฟนตาซีนั้นหมายรวมถึงสถานที่ เทศกาล ตัวละครซึ่งไม่มีอยู่จริง เช่น เวทมนต์ ลัตว์ที่พูดได้ หรือดินแคนมหัศจรรย์ เป็นต้น หรือนวนิยายชวนเชื่อนั่นเอง นวนิยายชื่อดังที่น่าจะตัวอย่างได้ชัดเจน ได้แก่ Narnia ประพันธ์โดย C.S. Lewis หรือ Lord of the Rings โดย Tolkien หรือนวนิยายชื่อดัง Harry Potter เป็นต้น ขอให้นักเรียนทุกคนใช้เวลาช่วงปิด ครึ่งภาคเรียนนี้ เตรียมเครื่องกายตามอืมแฟนตาซี เพื่อร่วมกิจกรรมในวันดังกลาว

สำหรับกิจกรรมพิเศษในปีนี้ ได้แก่ การฝึกเขียนกับนักเขียนชาวอังกฤษชื่อ Mr. Terry Morgan ซึ่งจะพบกับนักเรียน Year 8 และ 10 เพื่อช่วยให้นักเรียนฝึกการ เขียนบรรยายและการเผยตัวละคร จากนั้น Mr. Morgan จะพบกับนักเรียนระดับชั้นมัธยมศึกษาเพื่อแบ่งปันแนวทางการประกอบอาชีพ จากประสบการณ์ส่วนตัว ในการประกอบธุรกิจส่งออกที่ใหญ่ที่สุดในเมือง Derby ประเทศอังกฤษ Mr. Morgan ใช้ชีวิตหลังเกษียณกับงานเขียนและตีพิมพ์นวนิยาย รวมถึงงานเขียน ประเภทอื่นๆ ที่เกี่ยวข้องกับการท่องเที่ยวในทวีปยุโรป เอเชีย และแอฟริกาเหนือ สำหรับท่านผู้ปกครองที่สนใจสามารถเข้าพบกับ Mr. Morgan ซึ่งยินดีที่จะเซ็น ปกหนังสือในช่วงท้ายของวัน ณ ห้องสมุดด้วย

การสอบวัดความรู้หลักสูตร IGCSE

นักเรียน Year 11 จะต้องเตรียมตัวอย่างหนัก เพื่อการสอบวัดความรู้ จบการศึกษาหลักสูตร IGCSE ซึ่งจะมีขึ้นตั้งแต่วันที่ 9 เมษายน ถึงวันที่ 5 มิถุนายน 2563 การสอบนี้ไม่สามารถเปลี่ยนแปลงกำหนดการได้ ไม่ว่ากรณีใดๆ ทั้งสิ้น ดังนั้น นักเรียนจะต้องเตรียมความพร้อมและไม่พลาดการ สอบ! ทั้งนี้ นักเรียนแต่ละคนจะได้รับตารางการสอบของตนเองจากครูนิโคลัส แคทส์ (นิฟตี้) ผู้ประสานงานการสอบวัดความรู้

ข่าวสารจากระดับชั้นประถมศึกษา

นักเรียน Year 1 และ 2 เรียนรู้ถึงความสำคัญของการมีอาหารที่ดีและน้ำสะอาด นักเรียนได้เห็นภาพจริงของเด็กคนอื่นจากหลายแห่งบนโลกใบนี้ ที่ต้องเดินเท้าเป็นระยะทางหลายกิโลเมตรเพื่อหาแหล่งน้ำ ที่ไม่ว่าจะสะอาดหรือไม่ก็ตาม นักเรียนได้แสดงความคิดเห็นต่อภาพของเด็กๆ เหล่านั้น ยกตัวอย่างเช่น พวกเขาดูเหนื่อยล้า โศกเศร้า เวียนหัวและโกรธ นักเรียนของเราช่างมีจิตเมตตาต่อเพื่อนมนุษย์

นักเรียน Year 3 เรียนรู้เรื่อง 'Footprint from the Past' และแสดงความคิดเห็นถึงสาเหตุของการสูญพันธุ์ของไดโนเสาร์ และชให้คะแนนหน้ากากไดโนเสาร์ที่ช่วยกันออกแบบในโครงงานเทคโนโลยีและการ ออกแบบด้วย

นักเรียน Year 4 เรียนเรื่อง 'Temples, Tombs and Treasures' และเรียนรู้กระบวนการทำมัมมี่ การทำโถคาโนปิค ซึ่ง บรรจุอวัยวะภายในของศพมัมมี่ นอกจากนี้ นักเรียนยังได้ฝึกปั้นโถดิน และฝึกเทคนิคการวาดลวดลายเกลียวและลายเส้น ขวาง ส่วนในวิชาคณิตศาตร์ นักเรียนเรียนเรื่องเศษส่วนของจำนวน 10 และ 100 นอกจากนี้ ในวิชาภาษาอังกฤษ นักเรียน สนุกกับการฝึกแต่งเรื่องสั้นแฟนตาซี ด้วยคำอุปมาอุปไมย เทคนิคการบรรยาย และภาพเพื่อดึงดูดความสนใจของผู้อ่าน

นักเรียน Year 5 สร้าง spreadsheets และ graphs เพื่อบันทึกสถิติและผลการทดสอบแต่ละครั้งของตนเอง จากนั้น นักเรียนวิเคราะห์กราฟเพื่อเปรียบเทียบความเร็ว ความแม่นยำในการทดสอบ รวมถึงเทียบคะแนนการสอบคณิตคิดเร็ว ตลอดปีนี้

นักเรียน Year 6 เปิดประสบการณ์การเรียนรู้ ณ ท้องฟ้าจำลอง ศูนย์การศึกษาวิทยาศาสตร์ กรุงเทพมหานคร นักเรียนมี ช่วงเวลาเรียนรู้ที่คุ้มค่า แม้ว่านักเรียนบางส่วนจะไม่ได้ร่วมโครงการทัศนศึกษาในครั้งนี้ก็ตาม นักเรียนได้รับฟังการบรรยาย ความรู้เป็นภาษาอังกฤษ ในเรื่องระบบสุริยะจักรวาลและแสงเหนือ จากนั้น นักเรียนได้เข้าชมนิทรรศการแสดงความรู้ เกี่ยวกับวิทยาศาสตร์ก่อนเดินทางกลับ นับเป็นอีกหนึ่งประสบการณ์ที่ยอดเยี่ยมก่อนปิดครึ่งภาคเรียนนี้

นักเรียน Year 10 ทัศนศึกษา ณ บริษัท PCS Machine Group Holdings

เมื่อวันอังคารที่ 4 กุมภาพันธ์ที่ผ่านมา นักเรียน Year 10 เดินทางไปทัศนศึกษา ณ บริษัท PCS Machine Group Holdings Public Company Limited จังหวัดนครราชสมา นักเรียนศึกษากระบวนการผลิตโดยใช้เครื่องจักรและ

> เทคโนโลยี ทั้งยังได้เปรียบเทียบการใช้ แรงงานกับเครื่องจักร ศึกษากระบวนการ

นำเข้า ผลิต และส่งออกจากโรงงาน และแลกเปลี่ยนความคิดเห็นเกี่ยวกับข้อดีและข้อเสียของการใช้เครื่องจักรในอุตสาหกรรม การผลิต

PROBLEM CONTROL OF THE CONTROL OF TH

เปิดครึ่งภาคเรียนที่ 2

โรงเรียนฯ จะเปิดทำการในวันจันทร์ที่ 17 กุมภาพันธ์ 2563 ตั้งแต่เวลา 07.50 น. เป็นต้นไป ดร. เควิน ไฮแลนส์ ครูใหญ่



วันจันทร์ที่ 17 - วันเสาร์ที่ 21 กุมภาพันธ์

วันจันทร์ที่ 17 กุมภาพันธ์

โรงเรียนฯ เปิดครึ่งหลังภาคเรียนที่ 2

วันอังคารที่ 18 กุมภาพันธ์

Year 4 ทัศนศึกษา ณ พิพิธภัณฑ์ท่าอากาศยาน สุวรรณภูมิ กรุงเทพมหานคร

วันพุธที่ 19 กุมภาพันธ์

Year 10 - 11 ทัศนศึกษา ณ อุทยานแห่งชาติเขาใหญ่

วันพฤหัสบดีที่ 20 กุมภาพันธ์
วันศุกร์ที่ 21 กุมภาพันธ์
วันเสาร์ที่ 22 กุมภาพันธ์

กิจกรรมเข้าค่ายพักแรมสำหรับนักเรียนประจำ



โรงเรียนฯ จะเปิดทำการเรียนการสอนอีกครั้ง ในวันจันทร์ที่ 17 กุมภาพันธ์ 2563 เป็นต้นไป และมีกิจกรรมหลังเลิกเรียนตามปกติ

สำนักงานโรงเรียนฯ ปิดทำการวันจันทร์ที่ 10 กุมภาพันธ์ 2563 (วันชดเชยวันมาฆบูชา)